


When I try to exit either Coxs Lane, or Church Hill to turn right to travel towards
Thatcham, I have to wait for up to 5 minutes and sometimes longer to find a safe gap in the
traffic. And the risk of a collision is high because there is a constant stream of drivers
using the Bath Road to travel between M4, Newbury and beyond. The speed limit has been
reduced from 60 mph to 50 mph for safety reasons. But unexpected congestion and drivers
speeding up make up time makes traffic speed irregular & unpredictable on this road. This
makes it very dangerous for anyone pulling out against the grain of traffic! This road
simply can’t safely accommodate any increase in traffic.
Broad Lane, The Common and The Avenue are already being used as rat runs for people
as an alternative to using the congested Bath Road. I feel unsafe driving along these roads
as impatient drivers overtake at speed during rush hour. These roads are also regularly
used by me and my friends with our dogs, horses and bikes. We criss cross these roads to
find different tracks through the common for walks. Inevitable traffic (5,000 extra cars
potentially?) will bleed from this NE Development onto these roads making it unsafe for
us to use for recreation and polluting this exceptionally beautiful wooded environment
with fuel emissions. This AONB is so revered that it regularly attracts people from outside
of the area to enjoy it. Increasing the flow of traffic in the middle of this rare and beautiful
place will make it less friendly and safe for everyone wanting to enjoy fresh air and nature.
When travelling to Thatcham, I use Hart Hill and Floral Way. Harts Hill has several
dangerous blind bends and a steep descent into floral way: treacherous in icy conditions.
Floral Way is heavily congested during rush hour traffic. May I see the traffic modelling
for any junctions on these roads, and in particular any safety assessment done on the risk to
other road users of having junctions on these roads? I can’t see how increased traffic is
going to encourage safe and sustainable commuting: riding a bike down Harts Hills will be
even more perilous?
How will this development have a positive impact on walking, cycling and public
transport?
 I note the proposal for a car park on Harts Hill. For what purpose?
I’d like to see the council’s traffic modelling at the various bottle necks in the area during
peak traffic to see what the likely impact will be on commuting time (all modes), safety &
emissions from this development?
Environment

There are adders where the proposed development is. We know this because our dog ran
off on a walk from Coxs Lane to Colthrop Manor. We found him eventually on private
land where the development is intended to be sited. He disturbed an adder and our prompt
intervention prevented him being bitten (he was poised to bite it as it reared up at him).
Our friend, a reptile expert, was unwilling to visit the location because this is private land
and we didn’t want to be found trespassing, nor for the land owner to know what we’d
found. In her experience, landowners of development sites have been known to make the
environment hostile to adders so we have kept this a secret. We will reveal the location for
an independent assessment to take place once we are sure this habitat won’t be destroyed
before that happens.
I note the plan makes reference to providing green space and playing fields for the new
households, but again no detail is provided. The idea that schools will open their playing
fields to the general public is not feasible due to H&S, safeguarding, maintenance issues
etc. I am concerned that if these are not provided, new households will gravitate to other
green spaces in the area, increasing traffic in areas around the Common, and disturbing the
flora and fauna. There are already a high number of deer, badger and kites struck by traffic
on the roads around our wooded areas and fields. I fear this will increase with more traffic
flowing through our local roads.
I am also a mushroom hunter. Many mushrooms in the Common and surrounding woods
only grow in undisturbed soil. These woods are already heavily trafficked by locals and
daytime visitors. Last autumn we noticed a near total absence of mushrooms during



October and November in our local woods, yet in other woods in the Chilterns and New
Forest, they were plenty. It might be because the Common is now a favourite for foragers
who’ve depleted everything, or because the woods are so heavily used for recreation since
covid, that the soil is too widely disturbed? If even more people come to visit these woods,
the soil will be even more disturbed and the fungi won’t have enough time for their hyphae
to develop and to fruit. I fear our woods will become devoid of mushrooms & other
edibles.
We need a thorough impact assessment to be done on the impact the NE Development plan
will have on local flora and fauna.
I and other walkers will also lose access to the popular footpaths from Coxs Lane leading
to Colthrop and Upper Bucklebury. How are we expected to be able to access these areas
safely on foot with our animals without these footpaths? This development will limit my
access on foot to areas of the countryside I currently enjoy and will impair my ability to
enjoy it as a local citizen. I’d like to better understand how the council is proposing to
compensate the local community for what it will lose in footpath access to areas we
currently enjoy?
Flood defence & pollution of river Kennet

Can the council also show local residents how the recent flood alleviation plan will
accommodate such a vast paved area (the housing estate & associated roads), and evidence
how the consequential run off of water will not pollute the Kennet river any further.
Primary & dental care

I am registered at Chapel Row surgery. The medical facility is stretched to capacity with
long waits to see GPs in particular. The dispensary regularly operates reduced hours due to
demand and recruitment problems. The hours of opening are so limited that I sometimes
struggle to find appointments I can make as a fulltime working person. If more households
try to access this facility, it’s will impact on the care these professionals are able to give to
the current local population. I fear getting a face-to-face appointment will become
increasingly unfeasible and will put my wellbeing at risk.
I am also registered with a dental practice in Tilehurst, some 13 miles away!
As a local resident, I’d like to understand what plans have been created for additional
primary and dental care to meet the needs of these additional households? Not a generic
statement that the needs will be met, but something more substantive showing where these
facilities will be, the size, feasibility of resourcing them and so on. For example, if local
facilities struggle to resource their practices, how will this problem be overcome with any
new practices?
House price devaluation/other options

Many home owners here have paid a premium to live on the doorstep of an AONB: to
benefit from the peace & quiet, less congested roads and access to open countryside. What
consideration has the council given to changing the character of this local area and the
impact this will have on the value of our properties?
There are thousands of individual building plots sites which could spread the load of this
proposed housing development, and potentially meet the need for new housing
development within the country without degrading the rural landscape.
The council must surely have access to a register of potential individual building plot sites
within the county that it reviews before proposing impactful developments in greenbelt
areas as part of its due diligence?  
Will the council share this due diligence work and all rejected planning applications for
new builds for the past 5 years so we may better understand the imperative to use this
greenbelt land as opposed to developing other options?
This should form part of the consultation documentation.
Consultation






